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August 20, 2024 15 .
Attendees: YO,
Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary % Lk %QQ 5
Patty Miller, Treasurer )

Dave Weisgerber, Board Member
Tim Leach, Board Member
Shane Slee, Board Member

Absent:

None \ \/Q 'zq 7 oo

Bonnie called meeting to order at 6PM.

Kevin Robles tendered his resignation from the board effective imﬁiékdﬂiéwtély.k |

Patty reports that the Treasurer’s report has not changed. Patty advises that she is working
with the County zoning and tax assessor to get our name officially changed and the fine for the
complaint has been waived. The county will look into how we can get a primary use for zoning
so we can keep containers and permit them.

There are two options for a neighborhood reinvestment community grant from the County
Board of Supervisors which we can use for “betterment of community.” Patty will try to obtain
some grant funds that also include money for postage, as just having a non-profit postage
permit now costs $320/yr.

Bonnie advised she attended the Warner Springs Community Sponsor Group meeting last
weekend and learned about SDGE’s under grounding of the power and the project for Ranchita
will be starting in December of this year. Also, discussion on the high power electric lines that
SDGE wants to bring up Grapevine Canyon to S22 to the VID property and over into Palomar
Mountain. Bonnie advised that Palomar Mountain residents are starting their outreach in order

to fight their proposal for coming thru the State Park. Ranchita residents should become aware
of this.

The San Diego County Sheriff’s Lt. Jeff Ford of the Julian Substation did a presentation of the
license plate readers that are coming to the backcountry. There has been an uptick in theft in
Julian, Borrego Springs, Ranchita and the Los Tules are of Warner Springs. One license plate
reader will be installed near Shelter Valley and another one in the vicinity of Warner Springs.
These readers have recovered many stolen vehicles and information will be kept for 30 days
unless there is an active investigation. The S/O asked that we distribute this information to our
community members as they are obtaining feedback until the end of August. The County
Board of Supervisors will be voting on it in September and the cameras installed at the end of

this year or early January.
Motion to Adjourn by Bonnie, Patty second.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45PM
Prepared by Bonnie L. Smith, President/Secretary



